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Church Cleaning teams; if willing to help on a monthly basis then please speak to 

Christine Kelly? John & Ossa will provide the hoovering team; and the Ladies will top and 

bottom once a month or before special occasions. Thank you. 

 

FAMILY FLOWERS: Thank you for the continued gifts of flowers for the Church. 

Flowers this week from the Dean Family, thank you. New flower list at the back of 

Church; Thank you. 

 

 Last week’s Offerings to the Parish: Total £ 603 76p Thank you 

 

 
 

Items for the Bulletin can be left at the Presbytery or emailed to  michaelkujacz@hotmail.com  

by Wednesday evening as the Newsletter for inclusion the following Sunday is usually published 

Friday Morning.  

Signed Mass Cards can be obtained from Bridie Close, 44 Shawbrook Rd, during the week or on 

Sundays from the Bookstall (back of Church) or the Piety Stall (Parish Hall).   
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ST. BERNARD’S PARISH NEWSLETTER 

Sixteenth Sunday of Ordinary Time 
Sunday 20th July 2014 

Parish Priest & Dean Mgr. Michael J Kujacz:      Assistant Fr. Michael Job  

Address St. Bernard’s R C Church, Burnage Lane, Manchester   M19 1DR   Telephone0161 432 3628   

Website http://stbernards-burnage.homeip.net      Contact: michaelkujacz@hotmail.com 
 

 16th Sunday MASS 7/ Creed 11; Sunday P.105  Eucharistic Prayer 3 (p27) 

Hymns; 576, 362. 527, 240 

Well Friday saw us saying a fond farwell to Mr 

Gallagher and Miss Teehan, can I once more take 

this opportunity to thank them for their work in 

our School, I know they will be missed by many. In 

September Mrs Maguire will take over has head, do 

please keep her in your prayers, as she prepares to 

take up her new role. 

 

The Bishop has asked me to take on an additional 

role in the Diocese and I have been appointed as the Safeguarding priest for the 

Diocese. This will of course mean more meetings and being involved and undertaking work 

for the safeguarding commission. It is very much part of the work these days to be 

adaptable and cover areas which in years gone by always seemed to be covered by 

others, whereas these days you look in the mirror and realize you are now the “others”! 

 

Which seems a very good place to welcome two new priests who were ordained at the 

Cathedral on Friday night, Fr Alf (one of my students) and Fr Lawrence, we welcome 

them to the diocese and know that their talents and work will be much appreciated. Also 

this year Fr. Vincent Cavey and Fr. Pat Early have celebrated 60th anniversaries and Fr. 

Bernard Charnock 50 years all priests of the Deanery; which also allows me to invite you 

to be persistent in your prayers for more vocations. Are we nurturing or hiding a 

vocation or two here in the parish? 

 

Finally holidays are beckoning for some, for others new life through retirement. May I 

wish you happy holidays, and safe journeys if you are going away. If you are putting your 

feet up after a lifetime of work, may you know contentment, have good health, and have 

time to rest, before someone gives you a list of things to do! And in the hot weather 

spare a thought for our sick and elderly who cannot get out and are experiencing the 

heat badly, a kindly visit, and a good cup of tea or a cooling ice cream may just do the 

trick. God Bless mjk 

 

Pope Francis Tweet: To be friends with God means to pray with simplicity, like children 

talking to their parents.      2014 Year of Our Parish 
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THE HOLY FATHER’S INTENTIONS [July] 

Universal: That sports may always be occasions of human fraternity and growth. 

For Evangelization: That the Holy Spirit may support the work of the laity who proclaim 

the Gospel in the poorest countries. 
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+ I offer the prayer and sympathy of our Parish Family to the relatives and friends of 

Tom Joyce who has died aged 91: may he see the face of the Lord. + 

 

Masses received this week: Special Intentions, Bridie Beirne, Kay McGovern, 

Michael Breslin, Pat Jones, In thanksgiving for first Grandchild, In hon. of Our Lady, 

Bob Cook, Michael Connelly, John Cross, Kathleen Judge, Emily Kelly, Catherine 

McGuane, k Connolly Family, In thanksgiving, George Dean.  

 

Sick; please commend to your prayers the sick and housebound of the Parish especially,  

Maximus, Daniel, Martin, Sarah, Cissie Corrigan, Pat Jones, Mary Duffy, Leanne Todd 

Michael Doyle, Bob Cook, Jacob Bannister, Eddie & Olive Hogan, Janet Roberts, 

Kathleen Curley, Simon Kelly, Fr. Michael Hoare, John Doona, Hilary Addyman, 

Margaret Keable, Ruth Sivori, Pat Preston, Clare Bainbridge, Breda Gallagher, Dr Sean 

Doohan, Sheila MacCrimmon, Carolyn Smith, Pat Reid, Simon McDermott, Julie Ann 

Keeney, Stephen Gatley, Kath Rafter, Bernadette Maloney, Margaret Keable, Constance 

Murphy, Maria Baker, John Barnes, Denny McGuigan, Maureen Nash,  Betty Foster,  

Steven Moorhouse, Alan O’Donnell, Frank DeClaine, Dorothy Hampsey, Michael 



Flatley, Martin & Michael Rock Lou i s  Kerr ,  Mary Whieldon, Delia Connelly and Colin 

Pearson.  

         

The Sacrament of Baptism: Pick up yours forms after Mass and return them 

to the presbytery: our next Baptism meeting is September.  

 

Divine Mercy Prayer Group are breaking up for the Summer holidays from 10th 

July. See you after the break. 

 

Our Lady’s Lamp burns this week for the intentions of Rose Gibbons and 

Nina. Thank you. There is a list at the back of the Church if you would like to 

be involved on any particular week. Suggested offering £5 

 

Quarant Ore: thank you to all who covered time slots and came along to our celebrations. 

There was a lovely prayerful and peaceful atmosphere. Special thanks to all who helped 

prepare the Church.  
 

House Masses around the parish. Please consider the possibility of hosting one. I am sure it 

will be a source of many blessings.  New Forms to arrange a House mass at the back of the 

Church. Our house Masses will start in September. 

 
TODDLERS GROUP; the Toddlers Group has now closed for the summer holiday. We will re-open in 

September (date to be confirmed). The Organizer from September will be Anne Cummins. If you 

would like information or a place for your child please contact Anne 0161 431 7212. Thank you to 

Bernadette who has now retired after many years as organizer.  

Next September we will be introducing a new Sacramental programme; essential to its working are 

Catechists or team leaders; we will need eight at the moment. So if your child is due to be involved 

next time round you would be ideal also if you are just willing to help that would be brilliant.  (So far 

8 volunteers: 2 more please!!!!!) 

 

DROP IN THURSDAY after Mass in the Parish Hall open till 

3pm, Good conversation, games, newspapers, constant tea and 

coffee, and toast.  Homemade soup and bread and homemade 

treat at 12-30pm, lovely warm atmosphere: don’t be shy come 

and join our regulars become one yourself! Young, middle, not so old, and golden oldies 

most welcome. This event is for all our Parishioners, why not pop in and show your 

support?  We even have a resident chiropodist!  

 

Burnage Holiday Special for older people: Those were the days. July 28th to 1st 

August at St. Margaret’s Parish Centre, Burnage lane 10-30 to 12-30 and 2- 4pm; There 

are lots of activities during the week including a day out to LLandudno. This is always a 

great week so of about why not drop in, all over 55s welcome. Full details at back of the 

Church 
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